CITY OF LAKE BRONSON

COUNCIL MINUTES

MAY 18, 2010
The regular meeting of the Lake Bronson City Council was called to order by Mayor Cammie Taylor at 7:00 p.m. on Tuesday, May 18, 2010.  The date was rescheduled from Monday, May 17, 2010.
Present were Council Members Jimann Cozzen, Dale Klegstad, Travis Rector, Joyce Storeby and Mayor Cammie Taylor.

Absent none.

Also present were Kevin Braget, Darlene Brown, Jim Erickson, Verlene Hill, Patricia Nerguson, George Williams and Megan Hanson, City Clerk.
The clerk reported water shut-off’s for the month.
The list of Residents’ Concerns from last month was discussed.  Copies of the job descriptions for Maintenance Worker and City Clerk were provided as well as the City’s Employee Handbook.  Council Member Klegstad and the clerk read through each of the items on the list and provided responses.  There were still several complaints about work not being done.  Mayor Taylor stated that both she and the clerk had been reviewing different policies from the League of Minnesota Cities.  Some of those policies address personnel issues, street maintenance and snow removal.  She stated that she would like the city to adopt policies that are very specific and inflexible so that everyone knows what needs to be done, how it will be done and when it will be done.  She also stated that the city would order a time clock as it was requested by some of those in attendance.   
Klegstad made a motion, seconded by Cozzen, and carried out unanimously to approve the updated job description for the city clerk position.  
Storeby made a motion, seconded by Rector, and carried out unanimously to approve the April 19, 2010 minutes.

Old business was discussed.  The Revolving Loan Fund Committee reviewed a letter that was sent to Tom & Pat Stallock regarding the delinquent loans to Arnie’s Market.  The clerk spoke with Pat who stated that she hadn’t been working but is now and will make the monthly payments.  She told the clerk to deposit the check that was being held and also gave her another check to deposit.  
Council Member Storeby reported on the events that are planned for July 31, 2010.  Some of the proposed events are a parade, car show, street dance, kid’s games, softball tournament and firemen’s rodeo.  She asked that the clerk check with the insurance company to find out if the city should have additional insurance for the special events planned for July 31, 2010.  

New business was discussed.  The clerk reported that there is an issue with the hydrants that are leaking.  The Maintenance Worker stated that last fall Wagner’s tightened them too much, however, Wagner’s claim that the Maintenance Worker tightened them too much.  She informed the council that she contacted Dan Johnson, WSN, regarding the matter and he is checking on it to determine who will be responsible for repairing them.      
Cozzen made a motion, seconded by Storeby, and carried out unanimously to approve the claims list and pay bills.  
Storeby made a motion, seconded by Rector, and carried out unanimously to adjourn to the next regular scheduled council meeting at 7:00 p.m. on Monday, June 21, 2010.  

___________________________________

Megan Hanson, City Clerk    
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